April 7, 2003

Council Chambers


The Yacolt Town Council met in regular session on April 7, 2003, at 7:00 p.m.  The call to order by Mayor Robertson was followed by the flag salute.  Councilmembers present were Tindall-Ellis, Case, Smith, Messer, and Mason.  There were visitors present.


There was a motion by Smith, seconded by Tindall-Ellis to approve the minutes of the March 17, 2003 meeting.  Motion Carried.


There was no citizen communication.    


Old Business:


There was a discussion on the nuisance violations.  Town Attorney, Jessica Dimitrov, was present to update the Council on the specifics of each individual case.  Jessica’s goal is to keep the cases grouped as a unit in order to economize expenses.

The Mayor presented a letter from J&N Cable Systems as an update on the East Yacolt Road pole transfer project.  There was a discussion on the matter.  There was a motion by Tindall-Ellis, seconded by Case to put the matter on the agenda for the May 5, 2003 meeting.  Motion Carried.

Mayor Robertson requested that an update on the property at 206 W. Yacolt Road be added to the agenda.  Rod Hazen informed the Council the painting project to cover up the graffiti was complete.  Rod and a crew of juvenile offenders from the Clark County Restorative Community Services program did the work.  Rod will enclose an area on the property with a 6’ cyclone fence for storage of the heavy equipment; however, he needs to keep 3 cat blades outside of the fenced area for accessibility.  Rod hopes to have the fence installed by August 1, 2003.  There was a motion by Tindall-Ellis, seconded by Case to have Rod present another update at the August 4, 2003 meeting.  Motion Carried.

New Business:


There was a discussion on the East Yacolt Road and North Cedar Avenue projects.  There was a motion by Tindall-Ellis, seconded by Mason to authorize Gibbs & Olson Inc. to publish an invitation for bids on the East Yacolt Road and North Cedar Avenue projects.  Motion Carried.

There was a discussion on the manufactured home placement project at 107 N. Pine Avenue.  The Council requested that Denise Rotellini be informed of the upcoming spring clean up event.

There was a discussion on the storage of commercial vehicles in the roadway near 503 N. Pine Avenue.  There was a motion by Mason, seconded by Tindall-Ellis to allow the storage of commercial vehicles in the roadway near 503 N. Pine Avenue provided such storage is not in violation of any Town ordinances.  Motion Carried.

Mayor Robertson informed the Council of an opening on the Clark County Disability Board.  The Mayor also informed the Council that the stump grinding along East Yacolt Road is complete.

There was a motion by Mason, seconded by Smith to approve warrants #8747 through #8769 as follows:  Current Expense - $11,350.28; Fire Department - $3,735.28; Parks Department - $9.60; City Street - $14,810.82; Cemetery - $1,005.34; and Stormwater - $1,632.72.  Motion Carried.


Mayor Robertson declared the meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.
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